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There was a moment 
last week when it felt 
as though everything 
was right with the 
world. Children from  

tremendously  
different  
backgrounds,  
family  

situations, ethnicities, cultures, and 
life stages came together, thrived in 
relationship with each other, and had 
a tremendous impact on one other. 
Despite all the uncertainty, hatred, 
and strife in the world around them, 
they interacted with love, joy, and 
peace. They were kids being kids,  
consumed with joyful exuberance and 
a zest for life in the here and now. As 
I watched them, it was easy to forget 
all the bitterness, anger, and conflict 

Family Pastor 

that surrounds us in the world. For 
those moments, I am thankful. And 
I am thankful for you, church  
family.  

Vacation Bible School is so much 
more than a fun activity we do in 
the summer. It is Kingdom work,  
moments where we till soil, where 
we plant seeds, water seeds that 
have already been planted, and  
nurture plants that have taken root, 
all the while trusting that God will 
use our meager efforts for the glory 
of His Kingdom and our Savior  
Jesus Christ. I truly believe that 
VBS is one of the most gospel-
saturated, Kingdom-focused  
activities that we do.  

I love VBS for so many reasons, 
but here a few that have been on 

Continued on Pg.2 



P a g e  2  

May 2 May 9 May 16 May 23 May 30 

Budget 

$25,153.75 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$20.00 

Lottie Moon Offering 

$45.82 

Fred Tucker 

$160.00 

Budget 

$22,741.48 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$280.65 

Eliza Broadus Offering 

$255.65 

Fred Tucker 

$466.00 

 

Budget 

$28,811.78 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$45.08 

Lottie Moon Offering 

$97.64 

Fred Tucker 

$280.25 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$45.08 

 

 

Budget 

$20,178.72 

Lottie Moon Offering 

$45.82 

Fred Tucker 

$707.55 

 

 

Budget 

$24,906.16 

Lottie Moon Offering 

$45.82 

EACM 

$254.00 

Eliza Broadus Offering 

$40.09 

Fred Tucker 

$1,435.03 

Media Ministry 

$440.00 

TOTAL: $25,379.57 TOTAL: $23,743.78 TOTAL: $29,279.83 TOTAL: $20,932.09 TOTAL: $27,121.10 

Weekly Budget 

$28,038.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$981,346.00 

Received to Date 

$976,212.00 

Difference from Budget 

($5,135.00) 

Weekly Budget 

$28,038.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,009,385.00 

Received to Date 

$998,953.00 

Difference from Budget 

($10,432.00) 

Weekly Budget 

$28,038.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,037,423.00 

Received to Date 

$1,027,765.00 

Difference from Budget 

($9,658.00) 

Weekly Budget 

$28,038.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,065,462 

Received to Date 

$1,047,944 

Difference from Budget 

($17,518.00) 

Weekly Budget 

$28,038.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,093,500.00 

Received to Date 

$1,072,850.00 

Difference from Budget 

($20,650.00) 

my mind this week. First, it is a churchwide 
focus. What we do during VBS week is  
dependent on what takes place within this 
body throughout the year. A year-round  
emphasis on Jesus and his gospel primes our 
hearts to effectively share the truth of the 
gospel during the week of VBS. Second, 
VBS involves our entire church family – 
from the youngest to the oldest. It is such a 
joy to see the involvement of all different 
ages, to see lives that have already been 
changed by the gospel, seeking to impact 
other lives who have not yet been changed 
by the gospel. Third, VBS unites us all in 
prayer for Kingdom work throughout that 
week. Without your prayers, support, and 
encouragement, we would not have been 
able to do what we did during VBS week.  

To all our volunteers, thank you for your 
willingness to faithfully serve our Savior. 

Thank you for serving kids through your 

actions and efforts. Thank you for your  
dedication to gospel ministry. Thank you for 

serving sacrificially. Thank you for putting 
your life on hold during that week. Thank 
you for loving on kids. Thank you for  

standing against the onslaught of culture. 
Thank you for helping kids feel safe and 
secure. Thank you for declaring with your 

life and words that Jesus is your Lord and 
Savior. Thank you for pointing kids to  
Jesus. Thank you for your role in moving 

children from darkness to light, from death 
to life in Jesus Christ. And thank you for 
making a Kingdom impact, while all week 

affirming this biblical truth with your lives: 
“And I am sure of this, that he who began a 
good work in you will bring it to completion 
at the day of Jesus Christ.” (Philippians 1:6) 

- Pastor Vince 
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July 1 

John Veltman 

 

July 3 

June Adams 

Pat Duncan 

 

July 4 

Davis Leverett 

Lois Sibley 

Rozy Snider 

Will Embry 

 

July 5 

Amy Lindroth 

Brian Lindroth 

Dawson Wilde 

Emma Bruce 

Laura Landgrave 

Matt Campbell 

 

July 6 

Eleanor Collins 

Geri Ethridge 

Victoria Gowans 

David Mounkes 

 

July 8 

Gina Embry 

July 9 

Easton Barham 

Jennifer Ringstaff 

Sarah Amburn-Poldo 

 

July 10 

Bailee Embry 

Bill Hillen 

Bruce Parks 

Declan Price 

 

July 11 

Craig Grant 

Reed McIntosh 

 

July 12 

Carol Ann Nelson 

Grant Coleman 

 

July 13 

Amy Dreisbach 

Betty Thompson 

 

July 14 

Vachan Aghamkar 

 

 

 

July 15 

Carl Head  

Griffin Smith 

Joyce Collins 

Rachel Nuthalapati 

Sherry Feldpausch 

 

July 16 

Hadley Baird 

Pam Helton 

 

July 17 

Garrett Craig 

 

July 18 

Denver Leverett 

Nancy King 

 

July 19 

Julia King 

 

July 20 

Eric Feldpausch 

Kim Rinker 

 

 

 

 

July 21 

Eleanor Craig 

Penelope Rinker 

Sandra Murphy 

 

July 24 

Joe James 

Kathryn Hughes 

Sonny Calvert 

 

July 25 

Betty Stewart 

Victoria Wilkerson 

Wayne Hay 

 

July 26 

Candyce Eatherly 

 

July 27 

Austin Sandberg 

Billie Jean Bryan 

Bob McNeil 

Chris Deaton 

Ted Rich 

 

 

 

 

 

July 28 

Annie Head 

Cara Croft 

Emma Presley 

Kaitlyn McMichael 

 

July 29 

Don Wilham 

 

July 30 

Bekah Sims 

Margie Cowden 
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